

Wensley Fold CE Primary Academy

"Make Each Day Count"

Manor Road Blackburn BB2 6LX

Headteacher Mrs D Simpson

T: 01254 667449

E: bursar@wensleyfold.blackburn.sch.uk

W: www.wensleyfold.co.uk

WENSLEY WEEKLY Tuesday 25 May 2021 Issue Number 25

<u>www.wensleyfold.co.uk</u>

User Name: parent Password: parent

Dear Parent

HALF TERM

School will close this Friday 28 May at 3.10pm for the half term break and will re-open on Monday 7 June at 8.45am

COVID CASES

Please be aware that the number of COVID cases are increasing once again in Blackburn, we have also had to close 2 class bubbles today. It is vitally important that families continue to follow COVID safe guidelines and we have been asked, as a school, to notify Public Health of any families, who we are made aware of, that are not following isolation procedures when asked to do so after a positive case in the family. We have a number of families who have been issued with penalty notices due to breaching self-isolation rules. Thank you.

WELFARE ASSISTANT

We are looking to appoint 2 casual welfare assistants to assist with children at lunch times. Main duties will be supervising the children in the playground and dining hall. Applicants must have good English speaking skills and be willing to undertake a police clearance check. The hours will be 12 - 1pm Mon-Thurs and 12.30pm - 1.30pm Fri. Payment will be term time only and will be the national living wage. For further details please contact Mrs Ghiwala or Mrs Blackwell. Thank you.

YEAR 2 TRIP - FLEETWOOD BEACH

Year 2 will be visiting Fleetwood Beach on 13 July; further details will be on ParentPay tomorrow. Thank you.

YEAR 3 TRIP – WITTON PARK

Year 3 will be taking part in a river study at Witton Park on 16 June; further details will be on ParentPay tomorrow.

l

PE KIT

Please can we remind parents that our PE kit consists of **PLAIN** black tracksuit bottoms, it has been noticed that a few children are coming in named clothing. Also children may now wear <u>BLACK</u> trainers instead of white if they wish, however again trainers **MUST** be plain with no logos/lights or sparkles on them.

SCHOOL DINNERS – FEEDBACK

We are encouraging parents to give feedback on the meals currently be provided whether they are good or bad comments. You can log on to your school grid account and under Food, click on review dishes and give a star rating. You can also contact SchoolGrid via emailing customercare@dolce.co.uk or by phone on 01942-707709.

CHILDREN'S UNIVERSITY PASSPORTS

All CU passports were returned to all children who handed them in over a week ago. Please do ensure you look out for this as no responsibility will be held by the school now they have been returned.

HALF TERM CRAFT PACKS

If you have ordered a craft pack for half term please note these will be sent to classes during the last week of this half term, no later than Wednesday 26 May. Please look out for this and if your child does not receive it you must inform Sara Burton straight away on 07805929965.

MAY HALF TERM ACTIVITIES

Please note these will be taking place online. Those who have signed up will received an email by Wednesday 26 May confirming the activities. If you have signed your child up to Let's Get Creative, Arty Cooking or the Running Mayor activity please look out for an activity pack. These will be sent to class no later than Thursday. If your child does not come home with this by Thursday evening you MUST inform Sara Burton straight away on 07805929965. Failure to do this may mean it cannot be sorted.

SCHOOL CLUBS

Please note all school clubs have now finished. Those who have signed up for clubs starting after half term will receive an email confirmation next week. Clubs start straight after half term on Monday 7 June. Any questions please contact Sara Burton on 07805929965.

CHILDREN'S UNIVERSITY HALF TERM CHALLENGES

These will be emailed out alter this week. The more children complete the more hours they can collect for Children's University. Please remember to email any evidence to Sara Burton at s.burton@wensleyfold.blackburn.sch.uk.

.